Gifting Sunday July 2nd. 
Good Evening Father, Good Evening everyone – just 2 minutes of your time please

We remember and give thanks for Cassie Devlin, whose 100th Birthday we celebrated in April and funeral  last month - a member of Otari Catholic Women’s League for 70 years – God rest her soul.
The mission of the League is:                                                                                  to enhance the spiritual & intellectual growth of members, participate in mission, in parish life, to be a voice heard in national social concerns such as the ongoing Euthanasia saga, membership of National Council of Women, and international affairs as members of the World Union of Catholic Women’s Organisations. 
We support charitable works:                                                                                  In 2016 we gave our Fiji Mission $980 to purchase a refrigerator.              $10,766 was given to the Sophie Elliot ‘Loves me Not’ education programme on behalf of the 70 League branches.  All these branches this year will be donating money to  Pillars, a national charitable organisation supporting the children of prisoners throughout New Zealand.                                                                                                  So far this year we in Otari have donated $500 to the Homeless Women’s Trust and $750 to St Teresa’s school for a Cyber-safety programme and to help children attend a school camp; Cardinal McKeefry School has also received $600.  
Perhaps you have noticed the gold lettering over the door of the Blessed Sacrament Chapel – our idea and funded by us for the Parish.  For the Parish too, we organise refreshments after Rosary vigils before funerals.
New branch members, or associate members, are welcome to join us and help with what we consider, a very worthwhile programme of Faith and Service.
Now, please be aware that we use well, and are truly most grateful for, any donation you give us.

And thank you all for staying to listen.

Ethne Wyndham-Smith

